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SHCC LISTSERV #59 
 

The SHCC LISTSERV provides updates on important, time-sensitive information about the administration of your Section 8 HAP Contract and other items of interest released by HUD.


Sent: Monday, October 12, 2009 11:40 AM
To: UpdateSHCC
Subject: SHCC ListServ #59 - Exclusion of temporary U.S. Census Bureau income and VAWA reissued

HUD Notice H 09-16 issued: Exclusion of temporary income from the U.S. Census Bureau
 

On October 2, 2009 HUD issued Notice H 09-16 (attached).  This Notice excludes from the calculation of annual income any temporary income payments received by Section 8 residents employed by U.S. Census Bureau.  Temporary is defined in the Notice as employment lasting no longer than 180 days and not resulting in permanent employment. Verification of both the employment dates and income amount must be maintained in the tenant’s file to support the exclusion.  



HUD Notice H 09-15 issued: Guidance on implementing the VAWA reissued
On October 1, 2009 HUD issued Notice H 09-15 (attached) to provide guidance on implementing the Violence Against Women Act (VAWA) of 2005.  This is a reissuance of Notice H 08-07 which expired on September 30, 2009.  The VAWA provides legal protections to victims of domestic violence, dating violence, or stalking, and their immediate family.  These protections prohibit owners/agents from denying admission and rental assistance to an applicant, or from evicting or terminating the rental assistance of a current resident, if the grounds for the action are an instance of domestic violence, dating violence, or stalking.  

As with the previously issued HUD Notice H 08-07, Notice H 09-15 includes: 

· Form HUD 91066- Certification of Domestic Violence, Dating Violence or Stalking.  This Form must be provided to residents to allow them the opportunity to certify/document that they have been a victim of domestic violence.  The Owner/Agent may accept this form as certification, or they may accept one of the alternate forms of certification outlined in the HUD Notice.

· Form HUD-91067- Lease Addendum – Violence Against Women and Justice Department Reauthorization Act of 2005.  This addendum revises the lease to reflect the statutory requirements of the VAWA and must be attached to the resident’s lease.

· A recommendation to update the Tenant Selection Plan and/or House Rules, as applicable, to incorporate the VAWA policies and protections.



Reminder- use of the EIV system will be mandatory effective January 31, 2010

On August 28, 2009 HUD announced a delay in the effective date of the Refinement of Income and Rent Determination Requirements Final Rule.  Implementation of the Final Rule was delayed until January 31, 2010, including the mandatory use of the EIV system.
Despite the delay, SHCC encourages property Owner/Agents to proceed with gaining access to and utilizing the EIV system.  Use of the EIV system will aid in identifying cases of unreported or under-reported income, thereby reducing subsidy errors and helping assure the right benefits go to the right persons.

To obtain access to HUD's EIV system, visit http://www.hud.gov/offices/hsg/mfh/rhiip/eiv/applyforeivaccess.pdf and follow the required steps for sign-up. Questions regarding accessing EIV can be submitted to HUD's Multifamily Help Desk at 1-800-767-7588 or mf_eiv@hud.gov.


